Conestoga Township B.O.S Minutes
May 3, 2022



BOS Meeting called to order at 7pm by John Berry
PRESENT-Supervisors; Vice Chair Eric Doman, Member Robert Hershey Jr, Citizens; attendance list attached.
Supervisors approved the April 2022 BOS Meeting Minutes on a motion by Eric second by Robert. All in favor none opposed.
BILLS- The Supervisors approved all bills paid during the month of April 2022 on a motion by Robert, second by Eric.
All in favor none opposed.


GENERAL PUBLIC


· David Clancy: Wanted to know how much is Conestoga Township willing to pay out over the legal issues with Pequea. John responded that we are following the advice of the auditor and solicitor. 
· Maddie Ritz: Asked about information on the upcoming sewer project. John states that it’s up to the DEP. Mrs. Ritz second question was, where does the Covid 19 funds go? John stated that only $9000 of the funds were used. $2000 for EMS and $7000 was given to the fire department. The remaining funds have yet to be decided. 
· Carol Clancy: expressed concerns about the way the decision was made for the pool. She also questioned why the year to date is not completed yet.
· Terry Shepps from The Shepps Group responded that due to some personal issues with his staff, the year to date is being worked on but not yet ready. But will be made available shortly.
· Donna Eshleman stated that there is an issue viewing the minutes and agenda on the website. Jennifer Walters: we will make sure that the site is repaired so that the agenda and minutes can be viewed. 

OLD BUSINESS
Tom Soukep from Stars & Stripes Swim & Splash Club, explained what they’re responsible for and what to expect this year regarding the pool. He also answers questions pertaining to the pool. Resident: Is there is going to be food served? Tom said, yes there will be food. 

NEW BUSINESS:


ADJOURN- @ 7:27pm motioned by John Berry. second by Robert Hershey Jr. 
All in favor none opposed.  

Respectively Submitted by, 
Jennifer Walters -Secretary 
